	Academic Freedom, Tenure, Professional Relations 

& Standards Committee
September 28, 2004
J. Wayne Reitz Union, Room 287

	Attendees:
Tim Taylor
Doug Cenzer

Donna Duckworth

Pradeep Kumar
Barbara Wingo

Eric Triplett

Lisa McElwee-White

L. Curtis Hannah

Gary Cornwell

Elizabeth Nolton

Fazil Najafi

Tony Ladd


	· The meeting was called to order at 1:40pm. Tim Taylor welcomed everyone and provided an overview of the Committee’s activities.
· Barbara Wingo provided information about the legal aspects of the Committee’s function including Florida public records law, ex-parte (sp), communication, and jurisdictional issues germane to the Committee.

· Pradeep Kumar made a motion, seconded by several members acknowledging the excellent work done by the Baxter hearing panel, chaired by Elizabeth Bolton. The Committee spent considerable time on the hearing and is a credit to the Committee.

· Tim Taylor provided an overview of the current status of cases before the Committee. One case has gone to President Machen for final action. Two other grievances are in the initial stages.

· Pradeep Kumar presented a status report of various committee proposals sent to the Faculty Senate for action. To this point the Senate Steering Committee has not acted upon any of these proposals. These proposals generated considerable discussion among Committee members.

NEW BUSINESS:
1.) Pradeep Kumar is preparing a brief proposal for the Faculty Senate on using past committee members to provide advice to faculty considering or involved in a grievance. This generated considerable discussion. Pradeep asked everyone to share their ideas with him.

2.) The Committee offered Pradeep Kumar Thanks for his work as Chair the previous year.

3.) An attempt to create a case study library will be undertaken by the Chair with the assistance of the Secretary to the Faculty Senate.

4.) The Chair will work with Barbara Wingo to try and create a website that will make finding information on various grievance procedures available to faculty more easily accessible.

5.) Barbara Wingo provided information of various grievance procedures that are available in addition to those relevant to the AFTPRS committee. Also, the importance of public notice of meetings and adherence to Florida Sunshine Laws was discussed.

6.) At the next meeting we will elect a “chair-elect” from one of our first-term members.

Meeting was Adjourned at 3:00pm










